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POA Meetings: 
December 3, 1:30 p.m., Board Workshop, POA Conference Room
December 4, 9 a.m., PSAC, POA Conference Room
December 5, 9 a.m., ACC, POA Conference Room 
December 6, 9 a.m., CAC, POA Conference Room

Thanksgiving holiday hours
Wednesday, November 26th: Recreation facilities closing at 5pm
Thanksgiving Day: POA Office closed, Welcome Center closed, Golf & 
Recreation facilities closed, Tanasi Bar & Grill closed, Kahite Pub & Grill closed, 
Toqua Sports Bar & Grill closed, Yacht Club open for Thanksgiving buffet 
11am-3pm
Friday after Thanksgiving: POA office closed, Welcome Center open 9am-
3pm, Golf and Recreation facilities open, all Food Service open

HOA: Ellen Fox 
•	 Offered 105 social events in 2019 
•	 Christmas tree lighting coming up on December 13th 
•	 2020 HOA Board has been elected; President: Ken Litke 

ACC: Clayton Taylor 
•	 28 more homes permitted YTD v.  2018 
•	 Lots of miscellaneous projects 

Public Works: Clayton Taylor / Chad Johnson 
Rover Run Dog Park 
•	 Dog park must move to new site, most likely POA common property  
•	 Rover Run is self-sufficient; no POA subsidy in the 2020 budget and no 

Board Meeting Highlights
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recommendations 
•	 A proposal is planned to be presented to the Board at the December workshop regarding the new site plan 

Boat Dock Power Pedestals 
•	 Replaced 31 pedestals in 2019 
•	 Worked with Dock Captains to ensure the new pedestals would meet needs  
•	 Used in-house personnel, saving the POA 15k v. hiring a contractor 

Pavement Management Survey  
•	 S&ME performed a survey of the roads  
•	 The study confirmed our roads are in good overall condition and our funding to perform long-term 

maintenance is sufficient  

TASS Booster Pump 
•	 Low water pressures in Toqua led to the operation of the south booster pump 
•	 Booster pump stabilized water tank levels in Chota and water pressures in Toqua 

Wellness Center Dehumidifier  
•	 Dehumidifier was replaced early 2019 on schedule and on budget  
•	 New unit operates as intended and controls the temperature/humidity to prevent deterioration of the 

building 

Wellness Center Roof 
•	 The Wellness Center roof needed to be replaced due to operational problems at the pool, along with an 

improperly sized dehumidifier 
•	 In contract with Barge for a standing seam metal roof  
•	 A third-party quality control inspector will verify the roof is installed correctly  
•	 The project must be completed 70 days from when it was bonded, which was November 12th 

Sewer Study  
•	 Determined the sewer system is capable of meeting current needs, though a few lift stations will be 

needed in the future  
•	 Identified the storm water infiltration is the biggest contributor to sewer system overloads  

Sewer Tank Upgrades 
•	 Made tank modifications to minimize infiltration to prevent overloads  
•	 Minimizes operational impacts and limits the POA’s direct cost of treating stormwater  

Minimum Insurance Requirements 
•	 PSAC developing specific insurance requirements for contractors  

Kahite Paving  
•	 1.5 miles of Kahite Trail was milled and paved 

HA5 Paving Rejuvenation  
•	 HA5 was applied to many roads in the Village  
•	 HA5 roads were 5 degrees warmer during freezing temperatures  

Finance: Parker Owen / Kevin Ellsworth 
•	 Revenue: $179k favorable  
•	 Expenses: $666k favorable  
•	 Net Income YTD: $845k favorable  
•	 2018 tax returns were filed prior to the November 15th deadline and will soon be posted to the POA 

website 
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Long range Strategic Plan 

Replacement for Clayton Taylor’s ACC truck 
•	 Mr. Taylor was hit by a driver resulting in the total loss of POA-owned vehicle. The replacement cost was 

$35,761 but will only cost the POA $4,429 after insurance reimbursement.  
•	 Request amount: $4,429  
•	 No Board approval needed 

Street Striping 
•	 As a part of the ongoing roads maintenance, the striping was scheduled and budgeted for 2019 as a part 

of Public Works dept budget. 
•	 Request amount: $52,794  
•	 Board approved 6-0   

Summary of Toqua and Kahite projects  
•	 The total for both projects came in under budget 
•	 The Board also looked at the final summary for the 2020 budget and 10-year plan. The Board approved 

the 2020 budget and accepted the 10-year-plan. The full summary of the 2020 budget is available to view 
on the POA website. 

Golf: Jim West  
Non-traditional golf programs 
•	 Over 1,300 participants in 2019 
•	 Raised over $28k and helped to shift the culture toward afternoon utilization.  

Major change in golf handicapping  
•	 Effective January 1, 2020 
•	 Among a few key differences, the handicap will be based on 8 scores instead of 10. 
•	 The Golf Department and Golf Advisory Committee will host a series of seminars in the first few months of 

2020 to educate golfers on this change. 

This is the third in a series of articles reviewing the components of the new Long Range Strategic Plan (LRSP).  
Last week we talked about Finance. This week we discuss Meeting Space and Parking – “Quick Wins”. Next week 
Meeting Space and Parking – Large Meeting Space Solutions

How many times have you heard “I couldn’t get 
a meeting room.” or “I couldn’t find a parking 
space”? A lot, right? It would seem to the casual 
observer that Tellico Village may have a Meeting 
Room and Parking Space Problem. But, after 
analyzing the data, we determined this may not be 
the case. 

In the Shaping Our Future Questionnaire, 
respondents listed meeting room and parking as 
their least two important issues. To the question, 
“How often has a lack of parking impacted your 
household's attendance at an event, dinner, or 
recreation in TV?” 41% responded “Never” and 
33% responded “Rarely” (once or twice a year). 
Review of meeting room utilization data indicates 
we have spare meeting room capacity. So, why the 
disconnect?

We found that apart from large meetings such as New Villagers and HOA or similar group events or clubs 
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requiring space, Christmas Bazaar or Quilting Club, for example, we don’t have meeting room problems. 
With the exception of large event parking and occasional Chota Recreation and Tanasi parking, we don’t have 
parking problems either. Rather, we have a scheduling efficiency and effectiveness problem. Currently, it 
takes up to 5 phone calls to 5 different people to schedule a meeting room. Sometimes, in the case of Chota 
and Tanasi, we schedule so many meetings at the same time, that parking availability is also impacted. We 
need a better process. We need a better system. 

A better process coupled with technology could improve scheduling efficiency and effectiveness. 
The LRSP recommends the following actions:

• Making one POA employee responsible for all meeting room reservations
• Installing a web-based meeting room scheduling system which allows villagers and clubs to see what 
meeting rooms are available and make online requests. The system would also take into consideration 
parking by noting parking required for each meeting request
• Meetings that would exceed parking availability should not be scheduled
• During large events, shuttle buses should be arranged to ferry attendees from overflow lots to the event
• Where appropriate, we should consider using technology to build virtual meeting rooms rather than brick 
and mortar ones

Tellico Village Board Director, Pat White commented “Going forward, Villagers must make a cultural decision, 
should we spend massive amounts to expand landlocked facilities or should we develop alternative solutions 
that meet our needs and maintain our "social fabric"?  Working together as a community, we can solve these 
issues.”
HOA President, Ken Litke added, “HOA strives for Villagers to "Be Engaged, Be Informed, Be Heard" and 
the implementation of appropriate on-line technologies will help further enhance these goals by improving 
meeting and information access for Villagers.“

These short term recommendations for Meetings and Parking Space are what we call “Quick Wins”- fast, 
easy, inexpensive solutions that have high impact on the issues Tellico Village faces in the near term. 

For more information, the full LRSP report and presentation slides can be found at 
https://www.tellicolife.org/ 

Karen Davis retiring
The POA would like to announce the retirement of one of our long-
term employees, Karen Davis. Karen is the Public Works and ACC 
assistant and has been with the POA for 18 years. We wish her the 
best in the next phase of her life. She will be missed! 

Holly Hooper has taken over Karen‘s position with Public Works and 
ACC. She can be reached at 865-458-4522 ext. 4117.

https://www.tellicolife.org/ 
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Adventures on a Bicycle Built for Two
Ever wonder what it would be like to ride a bicycle 4,500 miles in 90 days, from Santa Monica, California to 
Bar Harbor, Maine….and on a tandem bicycle? Join Charlie Barnard, Pastor at First Baptist Church at Tellico 
Village and a cyclist himself, as he interviews Dan O’Neill and Jenny Lucier, who stopped to see friends in 
Tellico Village on their latest trip from New Orleans to Charleston, SC. Click here for this most interesting 
peek into the journeys of a husband and wife team, who have biked all over the world: https://vimeo.
com/374306547.

Spotlight on “Christmas Belles”
Thanksgiving is right around the corner, but “Christmas Belles” will soon be playing with the Tellico 
Community Players. This show promises to put some merry in your Christmas with lots of laughs and 
misadventures. Get a sneak preview of the show with Len Willis and some of the “Christmas Belles” crew, as 
well as learn more about season tickets for 2020, and a new theater class at Tellico Village University. Click 
here: https://vimeo.com/374650020.

Visit www.TellicoVillageBroadasting.org for more programming or watch on Charter channel 193.

tellico village broadcasting

POA BOard of directors
Congratulations to the winners of the 2019 POA Board Election! Marty Inkrott and Sue English-Kovar, 
along with incumbent Steve Schneider will soon take their places on the POA Board of Directors. At the 
December 18th Board meeting, the Board will certify the election results and announce the new Board 
members. Thank you to all Villagers who voted in the 2019 Board Election to help guide Tellico Village to a 
prosperous future! 

Loudon Utilities (LU) has announced that they will complete the Advanced Metering Infrastructure (AMI) smart 
meter upgrade project by mid-December. When the 720 homes in Coyatee, Toqua Greens and Toqua Point are 
changed in November and December, the AMI upgrades for Tellico Village will be complete.

The new AMI meters provide frequent readings and key service announcements wirelessly directly to LU. For 
homeowners the meters provide the following benefits:

• Remote meter reading resulting in fewer home visits by LU personnel
• Increased accuracy and more efficient billing processes
• Improved attention to customer concerns
• Immediate and accurate responses to customer issues including potential hot wires and fire hazards.

One Tellico Village resident has already reported that a high temperature reading on her AMI meter uncovered 
a potentially dangerous exposed-wiring issue in her home. Until the LU service people appeared at her door in 
response to the wireless reading they received, the homeowner had no idea that electrical malfunction could 
have resulted in a house fire.

Tellico Village residents who have questions should call 865-458-2091 or visit www.loudonutilities.org.

smart meter upgrades

wellness center roof
The POA is excited to announce we will be soon be removing the tarp from the roof at the Wellness Center. 
We know everyone is looking forward to a new beautiful roof! Unfortunately, in order to repair the roof while 
ensuring your safety, we must close the pool. Depending on when the materials arrive, we anticipate repair 
work will begin within the first two weeks of December. The indoor pool will be closed beginning December 
1st to allow us time to prep the area before work begins. We expect the pool will be closed for 6-9 weeks, 
and anticipate the potential for brief closures of the entire Wellness Center as needed to ensure the safety of 
our patrons. These closures will be communicated as they occur. Additionally, the section of the walking track 
located behind the Wellness Center will be closed once construction begins. Please be aware of barricades 

https://vimeo.com/374306547
https://vimeo.com/374306547
https://vimeo.com/374650020 
http://www.TellicoVillageBroadasting.org
http://www.loudonutilities.org.
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Pi Master Chapter of Beta Sigma Phi will send a letter from Santa to your little ones! The letter will arrive in 
mid-December at the child‘s address, postmarked with a beautiful hand canceled imprint from the post office 
in Santa Claus, Indiana. Your cost is $4 per letter. All proceeds go to the local charity, Good Samaritan Center 
of Loudon County and to help a Lenoir City family in need at Christmas. We can offer a Baby‘s First Christmas 
letter, letters for young children, older children, and even a letter for kids who no longer believe. Letters to a 
couple cost $5 and letters to a family cost $10. Contact Nancy at 865-657-9718 or email bmwcruiser1@charter.
net with Santa Letters in the subject line to request a form. Please order before November 30th.

letters from santa

Reserved seats at $21 for the Tellico Community Players comedy Christmas Belles are on sale on the Tellico 
Community Players website -- www.TellicoCommunityPlayhouse.org. (Click on tickets to purchase.)  

Dates for this last Players performance of 2019 are Thursday-Saturday, December 5-7 and Thursday-Sunday, 
December 12-15.  All shows begin at 7:30 p.m., except for the matinee Sunday, December 15, which begins at 
1:30 p.m.  

Christmas Belles, written by Jessie Jones, Nicholas Hope and Jamie Wooten and directed by Sue Aukerman 
takes place in the small town of Fayro, Texas,  where the Futrelle Sisters – Frankie, Twink and Honey Raye – 
are not exactly in a festive mood.  A cranky Frankie is weeks overdue with her second set of twins.  Twink, 
recently jilted and bitter about it, is in jail for inadvertently burning down half the town.  And hot-flash-
suffering Honey Raye is desperately trying to keep the Tabernacle of the Lamb’s Christmas Program from 
spiraling into chaos. 

But things are not looking too promising: Miss Geneva, the ousted director of the previous twenty-seven 
productions, is ruthless in her attempts to take over the show.  The celebrity guest, Santa Claus, played by 
Frankie’s long-suffering husband, Dub – is passing a kidney stone.   And the entire cast is dropping like flies 
due to food poisoning from the Band Boosters’ Pancake Supper.  And when Frankie lets slip a family secret 
that has been carefully guarded for decades, all hope for a successful Christmas program seems lost, even 
with an Elvis impersonator at the manger.  

But in true Futrelle fashion, the feuding sisters find a way to pull together in order to present a Christmas 
program the citizens of Fayro will never forget.  

The cast of characters in Christmas Belles includes:
Jody Moody as Miss Geneva Musgrave
Jo Beliles as Honey Raye Futrelle
Desiree Dezzutti as Gina JO (GJ) Dubberly
Lisa Silverman as Twink Futrelle
Tomas Lee as John Curtis Buntner
John Swenson as Dub Dubberly
Sauni Rinehart as Frankie Futrelle Dubberly
Rita Wessel as Rhonda Lynn Lampley
Connor Brown as Justin Waverly
Richard Evans as Raynerd Chisum
Pat Ezell as Patsy Price

Rosie Sylvester is producing the show; she and Perry Sylvester also are the show’s sponsors.

tellico players

around the Wellness Center; we ask that you avoid these areas for your safety.
 
The exact completion date for the roof repair will depend on cooperation from Mother Nature, but we will 
provide updates as the work progresses. We appreciate your understanding and cooperation.  
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shop tv
SouthEast Bank is a platinum sponsor for the Tellico 
Village Business Alliance and is a community bank located 
at 262 Mialaquo Rd. SouthEast Bank offers a variety of 
financial services including flexible business financing 
options, fixed-rate home mortgages, consumer loans, 
excellent checking and savings choices, and wealth 
management services. Mickey Vaughn specializes in 
construction-to-permanent loans with one-time closings, 
traditional purchases, refinances, and government loans. 
For more information, call (865) 458-4509.

With almost a month of the campaign completed it is off to a somewhat slow start. As of a week ago, total 
contributions totaled $33,904, which is about 1/3 of the goal of $100,000. Hopefully, as we approach the 
season of giving, those of you who have not already made your contributions will see fit to do so. 

There are three ways you can donate:
• the simplest way is to use the link posted below to make a credit card donation
     https://www.unitedwayknox.org/comm/SinglePageRegPledge.jsp. 
• use the payment form you received in the mail and send a check to UWLC;
• if you have not made your Required Minimum Distribution (RMD) from your IRA contact your financial 
Advisor and use it to make a donation.

Your donation helps not only Tellico Village residents but others in the county  Your support is appreciated.

united way campaign

Our advisory committees need your help in 2020! Please consider lending your expertise to an advisory 
committee to benefit your community. Committee application packets are now available at the POA office by 
contacting Mitzi Lane at mlane@tvpoa.org or 865-458-5408 ext 4100. You may also find the application on the 
POA website or by clicking here. Applications must be submitted by December 1st.

FAC: The Finance Advisory Committee provides financial counsel to the POA‘s CFO. Click here to read the FAC 
Charter.

CAC: The Communications Advisory Committee advises the Communications Director and evaluates both 
internal and external communication plans. Click here to read the CAC‘s charter. 

ACC: The Architectural Control Committee works with the ACC Manager to review applications and issue 
permits for construction of all homes and improvements in the Village. Click here to read the ACC Charter.

GAC: The Golf Advisory Committee advises the Director of Golf Operations on the development, operations, 
and maintenance of our three golf courses. Click here to read the GAC Charter.

RAC: The Recreation Advisory Committee provides counsel to the Recreation Director on the recreational and 
fitness programs and facilities. Click here to read the RAC Charter.

PSAC: The Public Services Advisory Committee consults with the Public Work Director to monitor, evaluate, 
and make recommendations on the construction, maintenance, and improvement of common property. Click 
here to read the PSAC Charter.

LRPAC: The Long Range Planning Advisory Committee provides assistance to the Board of Directors, develops 
long-range stragetic plans beyond the current five-year plan, and carries out special studies. Click here to read 
the LRPAC Charter.

advisory committees

 https://www.unitedwayknox.org/comm/SinglePageRegPledge.jsp. 
https://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Finance-Advisory-Committee-Charter.pdf
https://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Communications-Advisory-Committee-Charter.pdf
https://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/02/ACC-Charter-Revised-08-21-13.pdf
https://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Golf-Advisory-Committee-Charter.pdf
https://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Recreation-Advisory-Committee-Charter.pdf
https://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/PSAC-Charter.pdf
https://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Long-Range-Planning-Advisory-Committee-Charter.pdf
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Our Golf Department has been hard at work to maintain our Audubon 
certification. 

At Kahite, Jordan Clark made turkey feeders and placed them along 
the tree line of golf hole #17.  He says there has been some activity 
but nothing physically thus far. In addition, Jordan planned the 
landscaping for the new clubhouse annex with hopes of attracting 
desirable wildlife in the future.  

Wells McClure at Tanasi, implemented a slow release fertilizer, 
allowing his team to mow fairways twice per week instead of three 
times weekly as in the past. This saved an average of 14 gallons of 
diesel per week in the growing season, which is late May through late 
September. Wells estimated the total savings for the Village to be 224 
gallons of diesel fuel. He also has several other plans in the works, 
such as building a bat box. If successful, there would be less flys, 
gnats, and mosquitos on the golf course. Wells also plans to build two 
more mallard nesting tubes this winter.

At Toqua, Chris Sykes is often addressing fallen trees on the course 
following storms. He would like Village residents to be aware that Audubon 
International teaches that leaving downed trees in out-of-bound areas of the course 
is desirable. The downed trees provide nesting opportunities and protection for wildlife. Chris expects to 
obtain donated wildlflower seed to start a butterfly garden at Toqua Golf Course in spring 2020.

If you see these savvy superintendents on the golf course, thank them for supporting a naturalized 
environment on our golf courses.

Please don’t forget to have your club leader visit the Yacht Club to fill out your yearly Confirmation Form for 
2020. This ensures your club is on the schedule. The deadline is December 18th.

attention all clubs

GOLF course superintendents 

Wells McClure‘s turkey feeder

yacht club closed 12/8
The Yacht Club will be closed on Sunday, December 8th for a private event. 

At a gala dinner held at the Yacht Club, the TV Lions gathered to celebrate a momentous occasion: 20 years 
of service to Tellico Village, Loudon County, East Tennessee and nationwide. Joined by District 12N Governor 
Carol McDonald and her husband Former District Governor Bill McDonald, and TN State House District 
21 Representative Lowell Russell, the TV Lions recalled the club’s history and significant accomplishments 
achieved over the period. 

Starting with a charter membership of 26, the club now has 57 members. These current and former 
members have accomplished a notable range of service projects with hard work and dedication, as well as 
support from the residents of Tellico Village and the businesses of Loudon County. These accomplishments 
were recognized by the King Lion, Larry Elder as well as the guest speaker, Lion Bob Corlew, Former Lions 
International President. In his comments, he noted significant events that had occurred in 1999, the year in 
which the TV Lions were chartered, as well as accomplishments, that he had seen performed by Lions in over 
110 countries that he visited during his tenure. After the comments by Lion Corlew, a Necrology Ceremony 
was held honoring nine members of the club who had passed away. 

Key to executing service projects is having financial strength, which means designing projects that can 
attract participants and raise fund at a level commensurate with the effort involved. To do this the TV Lions 

lions club
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have tried a range of ideas – art auctions, selling brooms and other household items, a variety show, spaghetti 
dinners, chili/soup dinners, an Oktoberfest, a golf outing and flyer delivery. Of these, the last four, the chili/
soup dinner, Oktoberfest, the golf outing, and flyer delivery have proven both lucrative and popular with Village 
residents. Over two decades, these fundraisers have generated $521,445, all of which has been spent in service 
to the community. Currently, funds raised annually total about $50,000.

The major single use of funds, approximately $112,000 over the 20-year period, has been the free eye 
examination and glasses program for indigent residents of Loudon County. Done in conjunction with the Good 
Samaritan Center in Lenoir City and the Good Shepherd Center in Madisonville, approximately 25 indigent 
residents are examined each month by an optometrist, who is a member of the Lions team, and given free 
examinations and glasses.

The other large vision program these funds support is vision screening in the schools. At the K – 12th grade 
level over 60,000 students have been screened with approximately 3000 students referred for possible vision 
problems detected in the screening. The other portion of this vision program is screening of children, six and 
under, in pre-schools and day care centers. Of the 11,000 children screened in this program, over 500 have 
been referred for further examination and treatment.

The funds remaining after these vision programs are fully funded are used as contributions within Lions 
Mission Area, Lions Mission Related Areas, Local Charities and Community Service. Each of these areas receive 
a fund amount commensurate with need as well as importance to the overall mission of the club. The Lions 
mission, which includes District 12N charities, is currently funded at a level of $9,000/year, mission-related at 
about $5,000/year and the other two at about the same level, $5,000/year.

Members of the club are justifiably proud of the myriad of accomplishments over the life of their organization. 
They hope that with the same level of member dedication and community support they can, as Lion Corlew 
indicated in his talk “continue to serve the community in the exemplary fashion which they have done for 
twenty more years.”

Did you know Tellico Village has an app for your smartphone or tablet? It’s a great resource to locate 
information quickly, and golfers may especially find it useful to book tee times with convenient, on-the-go 
access to Chelsea. To download the app on your iPhone or Android device, search “Tellico Village” in the app 
store.

tellico village app
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UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS

On Wednesday, December 4th, the Ford Club will have their annual Christmas gathering at Little Italy in 
Tellico Village beginning at 5:30pm. Guest and friends of Ford Club members are welcome. Reservations are 
required by 11/27/19 by contacting JoEllen Campbell at 865-408-0051.

The New Villagers Club holds a Social on the first Thursday of every month at the Tellico Village Yacht Club.  
The next Social will be on Thursday, December 5th at 4:30pm. New members should arrive 4:00pm. Please 
make every effort to register on line before the meeting.  Visit the New Villagers Club website for more 
information at www.telliconewvillagers.com.

The public library

ford club

new Villagers

"Heavenly Christmas" is the theme of the annual Madisonville Kiwanis Christmas Parade to be held Saturday, 
December 7th at 4:00 p.m. The parade will form on Anderson Drive by the Monroe Farmers Co-op and travel 
North on College Street past the Court House and then follow the route from last year.

The Grand Marshall for the parade is Tennessee State Representative Lowell Russell. Lowell was elected this 
year to the state Legislature. Originally from Maryville, he resides in Vonore. He is well known in the local area 
for having served in the Tennessee Highway Patrol. 

All floats are eligible to win a cash prize. Judged floats will be parked by the Co-op, non-judged floats will be 
parked on Anderson Drive. Floats competing for prizes should be in-place for judging by 2:00 p.m.  Cash 
prizes will be awarded for first, second, third place and Judges’ Choice. All floats can be judged; churches, civic 
organizations, business, etc. An application to be judged must be submitted to City Hall by noon Friday before 
the parade. There are no fees to participate in the judging or the parade. 

Four wheel vehicles are not allowed and floats are asked not to throw candy for safety reasons. Candy may 
be pitched or handed to spectators. In the event of inclement weather, the parade will be held on December 
14th.  

All funds derived from the parade are donated to the local community by the Madisonville Kiwanis Club.  For 
information contact Don Edmands, Jr., Parade Chairman, 423-884-3806.  

kiwanis christmas parade

Friday, December 6, 2019, 10 a.m.-noon, First Friday Author Series at The Public Library of Tellico Village, Dr. 
Lin Stepp, a native Tennessean, business woman and a Tusculum College faculty member. Her stories are 
set in the Great Smoky Mountains of Tennessee, North Carolina and the South Carolina coast. She will have 
copies available of her books, including The Lost Inheritance, Welcome Back, Making Miracles and her most 
recent, The Interlude - with a healing touch and deep peace of the mountains.

There are no reservations required and there is no charge. Refreshments will be served.

Date: Monday, December 9th (Rain date December 16)
Destination: Pioneer TrailCumberland Mountain State Park near Crossville
Length of Hike: 4.7 miles  
Elevation Gain: 318 feet
Rating: Easy
Time: Winter Start Time:  9:00 a.m. – No registration, just show up!
Location: Departing from Chota Center parking lot, across from the gas station

muddy boots

http://www.telliconewvillagers.com.
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Location/Distance/Drive Time: Near Crossville, TN, Approx. 63 miles, 1:20 hours
Hike Leader:  Allan Johnson
Hike Description: The last Muddy Boots hike of 2019 is an easy loop trail around Byrd Lake and along Byrd 
Creek in the Cumberland Mountain State Park.  In addition to the lake, features include an overlook of the lake, 
a swinging bridge that crosses the creek, sandstone arch bridge and the fat-man squeeze!
Lunch: Pack a lunch for on the trail.
Be Prepared: Bring water and a trail snack. Bug spray and sunscreen is recommended in season.  Dress in 
layers.  Hiking boots and poles are recommended. We suggest you bring an extra pair of shoes and place 
hiking boots, if dirty, in a trash bag to try to keep your driver’s car floor clean.  In the event of a situation during 
a hike, please wear your Name Tag and bring a Photo ID and Medical Information/Insurance cards.  
Muddy Boots Coordinators:
Phil Brenner: phil.brenner@hotmail.com | 703-774-4778
Kevin Fusco: velkfabfour@gmail.com	 | 561-213-0449
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The shops and businesses in Tellico Village want you
to remember much of your holiday shopping can be 
done right here in the Village. No need to travel to 

Turkey Creek or downtown Knoxville. 

Check out the Tellico Village Business Alliance Directory
on Tellico Life or at www.TellicoVillagepoa.org/directory

and start shoppingand start shopping Tellico Village. 

This Holiday Season Remember …
  To Shop Tellico Village

Coming Soon!
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BENCHMARK PRESENTS

Management of Shoulder, Elbow, 
and Wrist Injuries in Golfers

WITH BENCHMARK PHYSICAL THERAPIST & ATHLETIC TRAINER 

Zach Gerber, PT, DPT, OCS, ATC, CSCS

Thursday, December 12  •  3:30 – 4:30pm
Tellico Village Yacht Club  •  100 Sequoyah Road  •  Loudon, TN

 

 
When 

Wednesday, 
Dec. 4, 2019 

10 AM to 1 PM 
Doors open at 10 

to shop and socialize 
 

Where 
The TV Yacht Club 

100 Sequoyah Rd 
Loudon, TN 37774 

865-458-4363 
 

Guest Charity Baker 
Planning a Holiday Party? 

Desserts Galore.  
Whole pies & cakes will 

also be available 
December desserts are $3 

each and provided by  
The Good Samaritan Center 

of Loudon County (GSC).  
All proceeds will benefit GSC, 
serving those in critical need  

in Loudon County. 
 

Can’t stay for the 
luncheon? 

Come from 10 - 1 to shop our 
vendors and pick up some 
delicious desserts to take  

home and enjoy. 

 

Fashions 
Stein Mart 
Vendors 

Auntie’s Primitives  Beyond the Front Porch 
Gallaher Spa  Kricky’s Jewelry Box 

Nance Craftworks  Sharing Joy Gifts 
Table Centerpieces 

Sharing Joy Gifts 
Menu 

Turkey and Stuffing with Gravy, 
Cranberry Sauce, Rolls 
No Substitutions Please 

Music 
Linda Schuessler 

Tickets $15 each 
Purchase at the Yacht Club, New Villagers 

or HOA Socials. 
Deadline for purchase is Nov. 27 

 

 
TellicoVillageLadiesLuncheon 

Ladies Luncheon and  
Fashion Show 



15

Nibbler: DSH, about 4 years old, quiet and sweet. Named after Futurama character. Came in to us as a stray 
and has not been reclaimed. 
Blithe: Medium hair Calico, sweetest girl ever! Came in via Animal Control. Sheriff‘s office was trying to pursue 
cruelty charges. Blithe and 2 kittens plus a large mixed breed dog were left at rental residence without food or 
contact for too long. All 3 animals have been released for adoption. 
Jules: Beautiful Torti-calico about 3 years old. Friendly, sweet, actively seeks human attention and affection. 
Found as a pregnant stray. Kept her and kittens safe. Brought to shelter when kittens were old enough. All 3 of 
the kittens have been adopted and now Jules is looking for her new home. 

All pet animals adopted from the shelter are spayed or neutered, wormed, have age appropriate vaccinations 
and testing, and are microchipped with registration. Cats are litter box trained. The adoption fees are $50 over 1 
year old and $60 under 1 year old.

The Monroe County Animal Shelter is located at 170 Kefauver Lane in Madisonville (behind Wal-Mart) and is 
open Tuesday – Friday from 11 – 4:30 and Saturdays from 11 – 2. The shelter is closed to the public on Sunday 
and Monday. Call 423-442-1015 and check out all available pets on our website at 
www.monroecountyfriendsofanimals.org. 

Please consider offering a foster home to help the pets at Second Chance Pals (SCP), a program of Monroe 
County Friends of Animals. Foster homes help older and/or sick pets that need more assistance than the typical 
homeless pet. They often cannot be treated until they have a foster home commitment where they can safely 
stay until their recovery needs are met. Veterinary care and expenses are provided for their treatments and 
they are closely monitored. SCP also helps pets who have had to be given up by their owners. Sometimes it’s 
because of a move or because the owner just can’t take care of the pet anymore.

Pet of the Week: 


